
MEETINGS
Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings. You may speak on matters of concern 
during the first 15 minutes of each meeting but please let us know well in advance. For council meetings, 
please notify Sue Elder and for community boards, please notify Marilyn Ponsford.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note. If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Lee Brehaut know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz, or by phoning  
347 2800 or 03 318 8338.

COUNCIL & COMMUNITY BOARDS 
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 13 February, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston
Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 12 February, 1pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One 
Malvern Community Board
•	Monday, 25 February, 4pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Selwyn Central Community Board 
•	Wednesday, 20 February, 4pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Buildings
Transportation & Road Safety Sub-
committee
•	Thursday, 21 February, 9.30am, Executive 

Meeting Room One, Rolleston Council Buildings
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 27 February, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 15 minutes 
are available for the public to speak.

Courtenay Reserve Management Committee
•	Monday, 18 February, 7.30pm, Courtenay Pavilion
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Monday, 4 March, 8pm, Darfield Recreation 

Centre 
Darfield Township Committee
•	Thursday, 21 February, 7.45pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Doyleston Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 13 February, 7.30pm, Osborne Park 

Hall 
Dunsandel Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 20 February, 7pm, Dunsandel Sports 

Centre
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 19 February, 8pm, Glenroy Hall
Glentunnel Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 12 February, 7.30pm, Community Centre 

– Glentunnel
Hororata Reserve Management Committee
•	Wednesday, 13 February, 7.30pm, Hororata 

Primary School
Killinchy Community Centre Committee
•	Wednesday, 20 February, 7.30pm, Killinchy Hall
Kirwee Community Committee 
•	Monday, 18 February, 7.30pm, Kirwee Community 

Hall
Lake Coleridge Community Meeting
•	Friday, 15 February, 7.30pm, Lake Coleridge Hall
Leeston Community Committee
•	Monday, 4 March, 7.30pm, Leeston Community 

Room 
Leeston Park Association
•	Monday, 25 February, 8pm, Leeston Park Pavilion
Lincoln Event Centre Governance Committee
•	Wednesday, 13 February, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event 

Centre

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

Prebbleton Community Association
•	Tuesday, 12 February, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Prebbleton Reserve Management Committee
•	Monday, 18 February, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Rugby 

Rooms
Rolleston Community Centre Committee
•	Thursday, 28 February, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
Rolleston Residents Association
•	Monday, 25 February, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
Sheffield/Waddington Community & Hall 
Committees
•	Thursday, 28 February, 7.30pm, Sheffield 

Community Hall 
Southbridge Advisory Committee
•	Monday, 25 February, 7.30pm, Southbridge 

Library
Springston Community Committee
•	Monday, 18 February, 7.30pm, Springston Hall 

– Supper Room
Springston Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 20 February, 8pm, Springston 

Reserve Errol Tweedy Pavilion
Tai Tapu Community Association Inc
•	Wednesday, 13 February, 7.30pm, Tai Tapu 

Library
West Melton Reserve Board
•	Monday, 18 February, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Domain
West Melton Residents’ Association
•	Wednesday, 13 February, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGS
Weedons Residents Association Inc.
•	Monday, 18 February, 7pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion

Important 
Community Meeting

The Weedons Residents’ Association 
Inc. AGM meeting on Monday 18 
February, at the Weedons Reserve 
(7pm) will include a formal discussion 
on the future of the Association.
This is a public meeting and as with 
all community meetings, the first 15 
minutes are available for the public to 
speak. 

Be first to help your 
community 
Selwyn District Council are rolling out 
the new face of Civil Defence across the 
Selwyn District, so we are ready for the next 
emergency.  
It’s called “Community Response” and will 
create stronger and safer communities who 
are better prepared to look after themselves 
in an emergency.
If you are interested in finding out more and 
being part of a “Community Response Team” 
or “Neighbourhood Support Group” in your 
area please contact Neighbourhood Support 
Coordinator Sue Jenkins on 347 2977, or via 
email at sue.jenkins@selwyn.govt.nz

Weedons Summer Stampede
Sunday 24 February 

5km run/walk or 12km run
$15 adult, $10 Child 

Children in buggies free
Great spot prizes
Register online at

www.weedonssummerstampede.co.nz

Lincoln Farmers’ and 
Craft Market 

Every Saturday 
10am – 1pm Gerald St, Lincoln 

Over 20 local produce, food and craft 
stalls – new stalls include: organic 

vegetables, free-range pork sausage 
products, and chocolate treats.

A Heritage Market is planned on 23 March – 
look out for full details on www.facebook.com/

lincolnmarket and in local press.

Malvern Community Fun 
Run/ Walk/ Bike

This event starts at the Darfield Domain, North 
Terrace at 10am on Sunday 24th February.
There is an event for every age and fitness 
level – a 6km or 12km run, 6km bike or a 
1km obstacle course. Fantastic spot prizes will 
be given out including two bikes. There will 
be food and drink stalls and entertainment 
for the kids, including facepainting, bouncy 
castle and fire engine rides. Proceeds will go 
towards a new junior playground for Darfield 
Primary school.
To register go to www.sportsground.co.nz/
malvernfunrun. You can also register on the 
day of the event in person from 9am onwards. 

Workshop on Container Gardening

Lincoln Envirotown 
Community Gardens

Saturday 16 February – 10am
Sven Christenson will outline the benefits 
of container gardening and tell you how to 
establish a garden. This will be a hands-on 
experience. 

Potting mix and plants are provided free, but 
a $2.50 per person charge is required for 
containers. Gold coin donation to support the 
community gardens.

The Community Gardens are on James 
Street, Lincoln, behind the Maternity 
Hospital.  Please park on the street. 
To register, contact: Ruth Wood – Coordinator, 
L i n c o l n  E n v i r o t o w n 
C o m m u n i t y  G a r d e n s , 
phone: 325 2193 or email:  
ruth.wood@xtra.co.nz

Hororata Hall 
Community Meeting
Tuesday 19 February – 7.30pm 

A meeting will be held at the Hororata Hall 
on Tuesday 19 February at 7.30pm to discuss 
options for the hall’s future. Council staff, 
Councillors and the Hall Committee will be 
available to answer any questions and listen 
to any suggestions you may wish to bring 
along to the meeting. For further information 
please contact, Karen Bartlett at the Council 
on 347 2815.

Poppy Day Collectors wanted 
The RSA Association of Templeton and 
Paparua is looking for helpers to sell poppies 
in Rolleston on Friday 19 and Saturday 
20 April. If you are able to help with this 
on either day please contact David Sands on 
027 201 7747.  



www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 12 February to 18 February

SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Selwyn Mobile Library Timetable 
Wednesday February 13
Arthur’s Pass	 11.30 – 12.30pm
Grassmere Lodge	 1.20 – 1.50pm
Castle Hill Village	 2.20 – 3pm

Thursday February 14
Council Headquarters Rolleston	 2 – 2.30pm
Broadfield School	 2.55 – 3.30pm

Friday February 15
Kirwee School	 10.30 – 11.30am
Springfield School	 12.15 – 1pm 

Monday February 18
Cat’s Pyjamas Preschool, 
West Melton	 10.15 – 10.45am
Burnham Montessori	 11 – 11.30am
Windwhistle School	 1 – 1.30pm

Tuesday February 19
Cat’s Pyjamas Preschool, 
West Melton	 12.30 – 1pm
West Melton Learning Centre	 1 – 1.15pm
West Melton School	 1.15 – 2pm
West Melton Church	 2 – 3pm

Baby-time Sessions at Rolleston 
and Lincoln Libraries
Baby-time sessions are going to be held at 
Lincoln and Rolleston Libraries as a trial for Term 
One. The sessions are 30 minutes long, include 
rhymes, songs, bubbles and more, and are aimed 
at babies up to 18 months old.
The starting dates are:
Lincoln, 14 February	 9.30am
Rolleston, 20 February	 9.30am
These sessions in each library will run once a 
week during term time only.

Thanks for your help

2013 Census 
Every Person Counts

On Tuesday 5 March, the 2013 Census will 
be held. The census counts how many people 
and households there are in New Zealand.

Selwyn District is one of the fastest growing 
areas in New Zealand so knowing where new 
people are located is important to ensure 
that our communities receive services like 
healthcare and education as the population 
grows.

You can fill in your census form online or 
on paper. Internet access codes and paper 
forms will be delivered to your home between 
Saturday 16 February and Tuesday 5 
March. Census forms will be collected from 
Wednesday 6 March. 

To find out more about the census, visit  
www.census.govt.nz or call 0800 236 787.

Darfield Medical Centre – Construction Update

Headstone repairs 
underway at Springston 

Repairs to cemetery headstones at Springston 
cemetery are now underway. 170 headstones 
in the cemetery need repair as a result of 
earthquake damage.  
The Council has allocated a budget of 
$230,000 to complete headstone repairs at 
cemeteries across the district. 
Work on Greendale cemetery, where 
earthquake damage was most severe, was 
completed last year. The Council plans to 
complete all repair work in the district within 
the next three years, and will be staging the 
work and focusing on the worst affected 
cemeteries first. 
If you have any questions about the repairs 
please contact Stephen Wright at the 
Council on 347 2800.

Are you involved 
in the arts, 
but need some 
financial assistance to make your 
project work?
The closing date for Creative NZ – Creative 
Communities Scheme funding applications is 
Friday 22 February 2013.
For more information about criteria, contact the 
scheme administrator, Stuart Westoby, at the 
Selwyn District Council, Stuart.Westoby@selwyn.
govt.nz, phone: 03 347 2708

Resource Consents @Selwyn 
Because of their possible environmental 
effects, many activities need a resource 
consent from the Council. You have the 
right to inspect the full consent application 
received by council at any Council Service 
Centre during normal office hours or view on 
the council website www.selwyn.govt.nz and 
make a submission supporting or opposing 
the proposal. 
Any person may make a submission but a 
person, who is a trade competitor of the 
applicant, may do so only if that person 
is directly affected by an effect of the 
activity to which the application relates that  
(a) adversely affects the environment and 
(b) does not relate to trade competition or 
the effects of trade competition.

Selwyn Central Ward
125489 Drains and Developments 
Ltd – Subdivision application to create four 
residential lots including a new section of right 
of way which will create a non compliance 
by exceeding the permitted number of lots 
accessing a private right of way.
The land is at the rear of 18 Stonebrook Drive 
Rolleston on Lot 10 DP 456094. 
The applicant’s address for service is C/- Clark 
Land Surveyors PO Box 8177, Riccarton, 
Christchurch 8440 

How to make a submission
If you wish to support or oppose a consent 
application you must get a written or 
electronic submission on Form 13 or to the 
like effect into any Council Service Centre 
by the closing date 5pm Wednesday 13 
March 2013, and promptly send a copy to the 
applicant’s service address. Your submission 
should be addressed to Helen Allison, 
Planning Department Selwyn District Council, 
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643 or submissions@
selwyn.govt.nz 

 (This notice is issued under Section 95A of the Resource 
Management Act 1991.)

Wanted: Experienced Sports 
People to Assist with Funding 
Committee
Selwyn District Council’s Sport NZ Rural Travel 
Fund Committee is seeking applicants from 
residents in the Ellesmere, Springs and Selwyn 
Central wards to become members.
The committee meets twice a year to consider 
applications from clubs seeking assistance with 
travel costs to local competition matches. The 
positions, which last three years, are unpaid, 
although travel expenses will be reimbursed. 
Applicants will need to advise which ward they 
seek to represent and must reside in the Ward 
they seek to represent.
The ideal candidate will have been involved in 
sport or sports administration, have an overview 
of sport/recreation in Selwyn and will be keen to 
promote sport in Selwyn District.
Applications must be in writing, including details 
of sporting/sporting administration involvement, 
and be received by 5pm Friday 22 February. 
They may be handed to Council Library or Service 
Centres (Attention: Stuart Westoby) or mailed to:
SPORT NZ Rural Travel Fund Committee Position, 
Selwyn District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 
7643 Attn: Stuart Westoby
For more information phone 347 2708 or 318 
8338, or email stuart.westoby@selwyn.govt.nz 

Construction of the Darfield Medical 
Centre is now well underway. Wall 
framing is now complete with the 
exception of minor internal areas.
Roof trusses have been erected and 
roof framing has been mostly finished, 
except for a small central area. The 
main entrance canopy framing and ply 
linings are nearly finished. 
The construction of the centre is now 
expected to be finished by early April 
due to delays with materials over the 
Christmas period.

The past few weeks have been a busy and stressful 
time for many people living in Selwyn district. 
We experienced a significant fire at Broadfield 
on 10 January, and several other fires in recent 
weeks. “The volunteer fire fighters have displayed 
outstanding service to our community through 
their efforts to contain and control fires, while 
working in extremely challenging conditions,” 
says the Council’s Principal Rural Fire Officer, 
Wilson Brown. “We appreciate their willingness 
to give up their time and drop their own work to 
attend fires and help keep our community safe.” 
Many people helped out during the recent fires. 
These included local volunteer and rural fire 
fighters and rural fire teams, the New Zealand 
Fire Service, the New Zealand Police, the New 
Zealand Defence Force, Council staff, contracting 

firms and organisations who looked after those 
fighting the fires. 
Families in the area near to the Broadfield 
fire also helped fire services by making their 
pools and other water sources available for fire 
fighting, and helped out their neighbours. Many 
community and national organisations also 
offered their assistance to help people affected 
by the fires and we received many donations 
from the community. Because people have given 
so generously to this cause, no further donations 
are needed. 
“It has been fantastic to see the way a range of 
organisations and the wider community came 
together to respond to the fires,” says Mr Brown, 
“Everyone showed a willingness to help out in 
whatever way they could.” 


